
Fuel and energy prices have risen again this month. This has serious implications 
for those who cannot pay these prices and we anticipate an increase in the number 
of households appealing for help in meeting their bills.  One effect of this is to 
make people try to find other sources of heating. Those who can do so are already 
preparing their firewood for next winter but many others will be reduced to scav-
enging for domestic or commercial waste to burn. The environmental conse-
quences of increasing deforestation include soil erosion and flash flooding, both of 
which affect the poorer rural communities disproportionately. 

Give thanks ... 
1. For an excellent time at camp for 34 children from our beneficiary families. 

2. For sponsorship for Cristina and Lucian; they now have a small flat and that 
allows them to keep their baby at home with them. 

3. For a season of abundant crops and plentiful food -for those who can afford it. 
Please pray ... 
1. For those who attended the camp, that they may retain their happy memories 
and that their experience may enrich their lives. 

2. For progress on purchasing the land for the home for the orphanage boys. 

3. For those school pupils whose recent exam results have not met expectations. 

The RoAF Prayer Meeting normally takes place at 8 pm on the second Tuesday of 
each month; the actual venue can vary so please contact one of the RoAF team for 
confirmation. However, you don’t need to be in Horley - just remember to pause 
and pray wherever you are at that time (or, indeed, at any other time). 

Below and overleaf we offer some prayer pointers, but please feel free to add your 
own items as they come to mind. Prayer is our connection with God’s ultimate 
power source and, without prayer support, this work would achieve nothing. 
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Give thanks ... 
1. For the abundant supply of good quality items being offered to our teams. 

2. For financing for the lorry from Swansea later this month. The lorry is full and 
preparation of the next load is underway. 

3. For a recent contact offering help for babies and young mums. 

Please pray ... 
1. For the home teams, who are preparing the donated items for dispatch; for 
safety in their activities and encouragement in their work. 

2. For those planning to visit Dorohoi in the next few months - especially that they 
will return home with renewed enthusiasm. 

3. For decisions concerning the future warehousing needs for the Horley team. 

4. That more people will be willing to get involved in the day-to-day activities of 
each of our teams, sharing the work and enjoying the pleasure of helping others.  
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The Swansea team reports an extremely busy first half-year, with generous dona-
tions of clothing and household items. Some items are not priorities for the house-
holds in Romania so these are sold for recycling or offered at car boot sales.  The 
team has attended 17 boot sales so far this year and the proceeds are used to help 
to finance the lorries that they send. 

The Horley team is reviewing its warehousing arrangements, with the objective of 
finding premises nearer to home . This will reduce operating costs and allow the 
team to maintain day-to-day activities without the need to travel so much. 


